Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 29, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel €. Reinstein and
Jdohn J. Jones.

Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance, at 7:30Pm.

Selectmen signed checks as well as building permits for Mr. & Mrs.
~Nglette, Schultz, Smith/Landry, and Warren.

Minutes‘of last weeks meeting approved.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent gave his weekly report. No traffic problems
on Smith Rd.

Tree Service has taken down many of the trees which involved power
lines and telephone lines. Wood left for owner of property in all
but two involved.

Bill Gutgesell started work today.

New truck will be picked up Friday. Bob will call office to see ins-
urance is covered.

West St. by Russell property has been filled. Bob will issue a

bill to the Sewer & Water for time and material to fill wash out.

The International has a leak in the transmission. Bob will see it

is ready for winter. It also needs a U-joint.

The sander will have to be replaced in the near future. One mom winter.
The grader will either have to have money put into major repairs or

a8 replacement will have to be made.

Dr. Tenney approved the $500,000 liability coverage. Bob will check
to see how he will make the adjustment.

Mr. R, Edwards submitted another building permit which was approved
by the selectmen.

Mr. Grabowski once again asked about the lack of estimates on the
Library roof repair. Selectmen have not found any RSA requiring
them. Mr., Grabowski will check into this.

Also placed a complaint on the handiing of an appeal by the BOA.

Selectmen went over a list of problem roads in the Town. (traffic
problems due to poor visibility)

Lloyd Henderson will put a letter together for the Selectmen to
sign an send to the Hillsboro Selectmen in regard to the Town line.

Planning Board has asked if set backs are checked on new constructions?
The master plan should include an increase in the cost of a building
permit. Cost should cover having a building inspector go out to check
the site before and during construction.

Selectmen asked both Brian Brown, Police Chief and Lloyd what follow
up has taken place on zoning violators. It was agreed that both
Lloyd and Brian will follow up on Tuesday since they have not done so.

After reviewing applications for a new officer, it was agreed by
the three selectmen and Brian to hire Larry Ashford as the new full
time officer. He will start August 12th at a salary of $17,500.



Selectmen will have to come up with an evacuation plan in the
event a damn gives way. A request for a sample plan will be
made.

All three selectmen voted to stay with Mr. Don-Mellen for:the
tax map updates.
Meeting adjourned at 10:15 p.m. ems



